TOWN OF STONINGTON
RETIREMENT BOARD
February 5,2013

The Stonington Retirement Board held a regular meeting on this. date at 9:00 a.m., at the
Stonington Police Station. Board members present. were: Maryanna Stevens, Chairman; John
O’Brien and Frank Todisco, Absent were Judy Samokar: and Juné Strunk. Also in attendance:
was Evan Woollacett Jr., from Hooker & Holcombe Inc.

The meeting was called:to order.at 9:05 a.m;.

Revaaw 9f Aitematwe Plan:

(DB) VEISUS 3 new - deﬁned contrzbutwn plan (DC) w:th the DB pian ciosed o Tiew empibyees

He used 3% for Payrolt Growth Assumption; 6% for the DC Plan Employer Contribution; and
5.80% for Expected Future DB Plan cost a % of Pay. The 6% empleyer contribution for the DC
plan will cost the Town slightly more; however, the DC plan elirninates the risk for the Towri.

At the Board’s réquest, Mr. Woollacott provaded seenatios using 5.5% & 5.75% employer
contributions 16 see-if thete: was more cogt saving for the Town, Ms, Stevens stated that the:
Boatd needs to make a decision on whether or not to \ise a different empioyer contribution. Mr.

‘Woollacott indicated that 5% employer contribution is an adequate plan and isa better plan than
the average corporate DC plan, which i§ 6% employée contribution witha 50% employer match,

After some discussion, Mr, Todisco made a motion to change the employer contribution to 5% i
the:DC plan. Mr: O’Brien seconded and it was $o- voted. Mr: O’ Brien questioned Mr. Woollcott
regarding other CT Town’s DB funding ratios. Mr, Woollacott indicated that the Town’s funding
ratio ‘at 81% using a 7.5% rate of return is better thary ‘most other CT municipalities. Mr.
Woollacott indicated that he will look at the portfeim s Asset Policy & our expected returns,
since somie. of the-asset categories have dropped a few basis points.

Review of Fund Performance:

Ms. Stevens indicated that Fiduciary Investment Advisor’s (FIA} contract has not yet been
finalized, due to some ]ahguagé that needs to.be resolved. She is hoping to have FIA on board by
the nextmeeting to review the portfolio, fiid performance, and the Investment Policy Statement.
and make recommendations to the Retirement Board.

The Board reviewed Bank of América’s 4™ Quarter 2012 Investment Repoit. The Total
Portfolio’s market value as of 12/31/2012 was: $23,315,586. The portfolio: underperformed the
Custom Blend benchmark for the 3 month and 1 year peﬂed The portfolio outperformed the
Custom Blend benchmark for the 2 years, 3 years, and 5 years period. Attached is the Investment
Performance portion of the report.

Old Business: None condicted.

New Business: None conducted.

Approval of Minutes from Decemberd, 2012 Meeting:




The Board has not reviewed the Minutes. They will be apptoved atthe next meeting.

- Th niext mieeting of the Retitement Board will be held on Tuesday, May 7,2013.

a:ms:

Respectfully submitted, ,

attachment
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